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“I will  

remember 

the works 

of the  

LORD; 

Surely I 

will  

remember 

Your  

wonders 

of old.” 

Psalm 77:11 

NKJV 

Calvin’s Corner: 

Pisgah Baptist Church 200th Anniversary-- 

Every church should occasionally review its history. In doing so, you will discover the reasons 
why the church was started and the dedication of the original members. You will also likely 
discover some inspiring stories that will encourage your church today and possibly some 
past mistakes that you should determine not to repeat. This month Pisgah Baptist Church 
will celebrate their 200th anniversary. A review of their history doesn’t show many mistakes 
but many dedicated people and inspiring stories.  

Pisgah Baptist Church was organized in June of 1819, making it one of the oldest churches in 
Missouri and one of the very few from that era still alive today. Just think, the church started 
16 years after the Louisiana Purchase, 13 years after Lewis and Clark completed their explo-
ration, and two years before Missouri became a state. The history of Mid-Missouri shows 
only a few people made the trip up the Missouri River into the area in the early years. Those 
who came, such as members of Daniel Boone’s family, mainly came to profit from salt  
deposits found at Boone’s Lick, but a few settled into the area. They stayed near the river 
and built small forts for protection. Around 1814 more protection of the area allowed 
settlers to begin to pour in. They brought with them the can-do attitude it took to tame a 
wild land, a dedication to their family and a commitment to God. Many of these new settlers 
were Baptists from Kentucky. As they came, they planted churches across Mid-Missouri. One 
of those early settlers was John B. Longan. He moved into the area sometime around 1816.  
A Baptist pastor who had already planted churches in Kentucky, he continued to do so in 
Missouri. He was a charter member of Pisgah Baptist Church and served as its first pastor 
until 1847. Even while serving as Pisgah’s pastor, he helped plant many other churches. He 
helped plant Mt. Pleasant Baptist near Clarksburg, Sardis Baptist that later became First  
Baptist of Elston, Mt. Gilead Baptist that became First Baptist of California and Cole Spring 
Baptist near Russellville. 

Pisgah and Pastor Longan were instrumental in beginning Concord Baptist Association in 
1823, and in 1934 the Baptist Central Convention of Missouri, which became the Missouri 
Baptist Convention. When opposition to mission giving rose in the early days of Concord 
Baptist Association, churches like Pisgah and Pastor Longan led the way to overcome this 
challenge by standing up for mission causes around the state and the world. Another  
important fact about Pisgah was that they stood against slavery in our nation. They  
determined that no one who owned or who participated in the trade of “other human  
beings” could be a member of the church.  

Pisgah Baptist membership grew to over 300. Time and circumstances changed as the  
railroads bypassed them and other communities grew, causing the Pisgah community to 
dwindle. Today, though the community is gone, the church is alive thanks to that same  
can-do attitude, love of family and commitment to God that helped settle the area. Join me 
to celebrate with Pisgah Baptist on Sunday, June 23 at 2:00 p.m. Thank you, Pisgah, for your 
dedication and commitment to our Lord.  

*** 

Juanita Golden--- 

Concord Baptist Association will say goodbye to Juanita Golden as our Ministry Assistant  
for the last 10 years. She and Glen will retire and move to Bolivar at the end of June. The 
Association will host a reception for Juanita on June 9, 2:30–4:00 p.m. All are invited to 
attend. We thank Juanita for taking a secretary position and turning it into a true ministry 
position. Come join us on June 9 to tell her how much you appreciate her.  

                   Calvin 
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Baptist Collegiate Ministry 

Last fall I had the joy of leading one of our football players to Christ-a player who grew up here in Jefferson City. He 
came to my house with another player to talk because they were upset over the death of a fellow student with whom 
they grew up. I was able to help my new Christian friend lead his friend to Christ! Recently I met with these 2 men and 
one of their brothers. We watched about 2 hours of Christian videos. They learned about the deity and glory of Christ 
and the necessity of attending and becoming involved in a local church. I have become good friends with the family of 
the 2 brothers and have seen the parents make a rededication to the Lord and return to attending church. I am always 
so wonderfully pleased and amazed at how God allows the gospel to be spread among us. 
 

Of the 3,000 food items that were collected by the Royal Oak Christian Academy for the new food bank at Lincoln Uni-
versity, only about 25% remains after distribution days on April 28 and May 3. A very exciting new ministry is up and 
running! We need your congregation to partner with this ministry. 
 

Most of our track team is comprised of students from Jamaica. Because of that many of them will not be able to return 
home following their final national competition on May 23rd.  I talked recently to the coach and we will be providing an 
end-of-year celebration gathering for them afterwards. This is a good opportunity for our churches to provide food and 
have a great time of fellowship with these delightful folks. Let me know how you would like to participate alongside us. 
 

 Next month I will provide information about our plans for the fall and how you can become involved in this great work 
on campus. Many thanks for your continued prayers! 
         

        Your Missionary on Campus, 
        Pastor Dave, BCM Director 

CBA STAFF  
PRAYER JOURNEY 

Monday, June 24 

The staff will travel to Center-
town, FBC California, Vida Nueva, 
Main Street, and Salem. The office 
will be closed after noon. 

Mission:Dignity currently helps almost 
1,800 people with extra money need-
ed for housing, food and vital medica-

tions. It has also ensured a well-
deserved dignity, independence and, 
often, the ability to continue serving. 

For more information go to   
https://www.missiondignity.org/  

1 year - access to training, workshops, and Bible studies free for 
CBA churches at www.sampsonresources.com. 

This resource is password protected. Contact Concord Baptist 
Association if you need help using this resource. 

It has been a privilege to be your CBA Ministry Assistant for the past 10 years. My heart is filled with mixed emotions 
as I leave and step into whatever God has planned for this next chapter of my life (Col. 3:23-24).  

Thank you for allowing me to serve the churches of Concord Baptist Association and the secretaries of the State of 
Missouri during my time here. I have been truly blessed. 

         Juanita 

https://www.missiondignity.org/
http://www.sampsonresources.com/


Page 4 Concord Covenant June 2019 

Please pray for our churches 
without pastors: 
 

   Centertown 

   Clarksburg FBC 

   Cole Spring 

   Elston FBC-(Int. Les Cassil) 
   Jefferson City Baptist  
   Prairie Home FBC  
   Southridge (Int. Jim  
       Misloski) 

 

                    ***** 

Like CBA on  
Facebook to keep 
up with upcoming 

events! 

***** 

Space is limited. Sign up TODAY! Forms @ cbamo.org. 

Southern Baptist Convention 

Annual Meeting 

June 11-12 

Birmingham, AL 

www.sbcannualmeeting
.net/sbc19/  

 

***** 

You are cordially invited to a 

Celebration of retirement for 

  

Juanita Golden 

Ministry Assistant 

Concord Baptist Association 
  

Sunday, June 9, 2019 

2:30 p.m. at the association office 

804 Fairmount Boulevard 

Jefferson City, MO 65101 

  

If you are unable to attend, please  

feel free to send a card to the address above.  

It will be given to Juanita on that day. 

FROM LOSS TO NEW LIFE 

Free weekly series 

Thursdays, June 3-August 1 

Refreshments served 

Registration Required 

Call First Baptist Church-Jefferson 
City, 634-3603, or email 
mary@fbcjc.org 

https://cbamo.org/2019-childrens-camp/
http://www.sbcannualmeeting.net/sbc19/
http://www.sbcannualmeeting.net/sbc19/
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Concord Builders Team Mission Trip 

July 7-12, 2019 

Harold Baptist Church, Walnut Grove, MO 

Deadline for registration and t-shirt order is  
June  15, 2019. 

You can download the registration form at 
cbamo.org. 

You may call Mel Callahan (573-291-4637,) or Lucy 
Engelbrecht (660-281-4346) if you have questions. 

Every Christian has at least one person who 

influenced their decision for Christ. Who’s your 
one that you will influence?  

Check out Who’s Your One online  
(www.http://whosyourone.com/). Your  
association is ready to help every church 

develop a plan for reaching people for Christ. 

SUMMER MISSIONS INTERNS 

Concord Baptist Association has had some great 
Summer Missions Interns in the past. This year will 
be no exception. We have a double blessing. 
 

Josiah Dumsday is returning for a second year.  
Madelyn Hansen, who has helped with Children’s 
Camp and been very active at Corticelli, will also 
serve.  

Both Josiah and Madelyn will be with us for 10 weeks 
this summer. We encourage our churches to use 
them. Think beyond VBS. With their talents they 
could be a good Youth Led Revival team. Scheduling 
is on a first-come, first-served basis so contact the 
association office to enlist their help (573-635-4832). 

Open dates: 
Madelyn   Josiah 

May 29-June 1   June 9-14, AM only 

June 9-14, AM only  June 23-29 

June 23-27   June 30-July 6 

July 22-27   July 7-13 & 21-27 

    Aug. 4-10 

https://cbamo.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/04/Builders-Team-Medical-Release-Form-Application-revised-2019.pdf
http://www.http:/whosyourone.com
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June Birthdays: 

  2  Pastor Steve Webb, Main Street 

12  Pastor Rick Seaton, Corticelli  
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30 

SBC Annual Meeting 

Birmingham; AL 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------Deaf Youth Camp-----------------------------------------------------------------------
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If you know of someone who would benefit from receiving this newsletter, have them call the association 
office to get on the list.  The newsletter can be delivered to your mailbox or received as an email.  Help us 
spread the word and keep everyone informed!   If you wish to unsubscribe from this mailing, click here. 

Budget Report    

Jan-April 2019 Income Expenses YTD Budget Requirement 

General Fund $48,882.00 $45,805.66 $52,260.82 

Baptist Collegiate Ministry $8,161.72 $7,223.12 $8,325.96 

mailto:info@cbamo.org
http://www.deafyouthcamp.com/
http://www.redemptioninsidethewalls.com/
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